1307.503 Policy.

All procurement request packages submitted by program offices to initiate a procurement action for
services shall contain a written determination by the designated requirements official that affirms
that none of the functions to be performed in the statement of work are inherently governmental.
This policy applies to all services other than personal services issued under statutory authority. If
the contracting officer determines that there are substantial questions whether the work statement
involves performance of inherently governmental functions, the contracting officer shall submit the
matter for review by Procurement Counsel. Disagreements regarding the determination shall be
resolved by the Head of Contracting Office (HCO) after consultation with counsel.
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